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Business Item No. 2020-179 

Environment Committee 
Meeting date: June 23, 2020 

For the Metropolitan Council meeting of July 8, 2020 

Subject: Intergovernmental Agreement with the City of Minneapolis 
District(s), Member(s): District 6, Lynnea Atlas-Ingebretson 
Policy/Legal Reference: Minnesota State Statute 473.504 and 471.59 
Staff Prepared/Presented: Chad Davison, 651-602-4031; Chris Remus, 651-602-4538 
Division/Department: MCES c/o Leisa Thompson, 651-602-8101 

Proposed Action
That the Metropolitan Council authorizes its Regional Administrator to negotiate and execute an 
intergovernmental agreement with the City of Minneapolis for the construction of storm sewer 
improvements as part of the MCES East Isles Forcemain Replacement project. 

Background
MCES is currently designing the replacement of the 7026 forcemain that is located along The Mall 
between Bde Maka Ska Parkway East and Humboldt Avenue; and along Humboldt Avenue between 
The Mall and 27th Street. Construction is proposed to begin in April 2021. 

The City of Minneapolis has experienced flooding on Humboldt Avenue in the area of the proposed 
construction.  The City has asked to enter into a cooperative construction agreement with the 
Metropolitan Council to include storm sewer improvements as part of the Council’s construction project 
which will limit the disruption to residents and park users. 

Rationale 
Intergovernmental agreements with an agency exceeding $500,000 require Metropolitan Council 
authorization. 

Thrive Lens Analysis
This action advances the Thrive outcome of stewardship and the Thrive principle of collaboration. 
Public financial resources will be invested efficiently and effectively to maintain and restore existing 
wastewater infrastructure, which protects the region’s natural resources. 

Funding
Project 802886 is included in the 2020-2021 MCES Authorized Capital Program. 
Currently Authorized: $3,100,000 

Known Support / Opposition
Known support for this construction and agreement include the City of Minneapolis and the Minneapolis 
Park and Recreation Board.  There is no known opposition. 
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